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  RE:  Floyd Ackert Bridge (County Bridge 195) Superstructure Replacement Project 
   Carrying Floyd Ackert Road over Black Creek 
   Town of Esopus, Ulster County 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
 It has been determined by the Ulster County Department of Public Works that the Floyd 
Ackert Bridge over the Black Creek requires the removal and replacement of the floorsystem and 
deck.  The construction is set to begin on Monday October 5, 2020.   
 
 The Ulster County Department of Public Works will be doing the replacement work.  In order 
to accomplish this work, it will be necessary to close the Floyd Ackert Bridge in the Town of 
Esopus to all thru traffic effective October 5, 2020.  
 
  Traffic may use Floyd Ackert Road west for 1.9 miles to Old Post Road east for 1.6 miles to 
State Route 9W south for 2.3 miles to Floyd Ackert Road. 
 

Thank you very much for your cooperation in this matter. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
Thomas Jackson 
Commissioner of Public Works 
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